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Mr Sam Palmer
Environment and Community Manager
PO Box 495
Muswellbrook, NSW, 2333

21/11/2022

Dear Mr Palmer

Mangoola Continued Operations – Voluntary Surrender of Development Consent
(MP 06_0014)

I refer to your letter dated 28 September 2022 regarding the voluntary surrender of the
historical development consent for Mangoola Coal (MP 06_0014) in accordance with
condition A15 of Schedule 2 of SSD 8642. 

The Department hereby notifies that as of the date of this letter, the development consent
has been voluntarily surrendered pursuant to section 4.63 of the Environmental Planning and
Assessment Act 1979 and section 67 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment
Regulation 2021. 

Accordingly, the Planning Secretary accepts the surrender of MP 06_0014. 

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sarah Clibborn on 0288376095 or
via email at sarah.clibborn@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Stephen O'Donoghue
Director
Resource Assessments
as nominee of the Planning Secretary
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